Hydro One Networks Inc.

483 Bay Street, 15th Floor, North Tower Toronto, Ontario, Canada M5G 2P5

LAW

Carolann Brewer, Senior Legal Counsel Telephone: (416) 345-5457 Fax: (416) 345-6972

E-mail: carolann.brewer@HydroOne.com



August 22, 2012

Ms. Kirsten Walli Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli

RE:

EB-2012-0082 Application for Leave to Construct Transmission Facilities: Lambton – Longwood Transmission Upgrade: Response to Letter from Haudenousaunee Development Institute

Hydro One Networks Inc. ("Hydro One") was copied on a letter dated August 20, 2012, to the Board from the Haudenosaunee Development Institute ("HDI") concerning Hydro One's Application for Leave to Construct Transmission in relation to the Lambton – Longwood transmission upgrade ("the Project"). In that letter, the HDI, purporting to speak on behalf of the Haudenosaunee Confederacy Chiefs Council ("HCCC"), asserts treaty rights and seeks to participate in this proceeding.

As Hydro One submitted in its reply to the submission of the Chippewas of the Thames First Nation, the constitutional duty to consult and, where appropriate, to accommodate, corresponds with the potential adverse impacts of a project on an Aboriginal or treaty claim or right. The Project is for reconductoring of an existing line. The required work will have extremely minimal short term impacts on the terrain surrounding the existing line and will result in negligible perceptible changes to the existing line. Given this, the likelihood that the Project will adversely impact any pending treaty or Aboriginal rights claimed by the Haudenosaunee is minute.

Additionally, the HCCC, as distinct from the HDI, represents the Haudenosaunee rights holders. Despite this, and Hydro One's position that no duty to consult the HCCC has arisen in relation to this Project, in the interests of building good relations, Hydro One would be happy to share information about the project with the HCCC and HDI and will meet with the HCCC and HDI if requested.

Best regards,

Carolann M. Brewer Senior Legal Counsel CMB/ssc

Cc:

R. Aaron Detlor Kariwahyontari HDI Board Member Hdi2@bellnet.ca

Leroy Hohahes Hill, Secretary HCCC – jocko@sixnations.com

Scott A. Smith
Gowlings – scott.smith@gowlings.com

Susan Frank, Hydro One Networks Inc. susan.e.frank@HydroOne.com

Michael Engelberg, Hydro One Networks Inc. mengelberg@hydroone.com

Pasquale Catalano, Hydro One Networks Inc. pasquale.catalano@hydroonenetworks.com

Miriam Heinz, Ontario Power Authority Miriam. Heinz@powerauthority.ca

Maia.Chase, IESO Maia.chase@ieso.ca